Athletic Department Meeting 
January 10, 2006
Present:  Arnie Ball, Elliott Blumenthal, Eric Burns, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Dane Fife, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Dan Fox, Michael Fruchey, Billy Gernon, Mike Harper, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Tony Jasick, Jennifer Kieffer, Jermaine Kimbrough, Scott Kneer, Chris Kuznar, Sarah Laib, Jeff Marsh, Sheila Marsh, Charity Middleton, Brian Miller, Jenny Moppert, Chad Newhard, Chris Paul, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Kirsta Soleburg, Terry Stefankiewicz, Judy Tillapaugh, Jeff Tungate, Lesa Vartanian,  Rudy Yovich, Paul Zinchenko
Absent: Janelle Bartelheim, Dan Bere, Debra Casaburo, Shari Casaburo, Lekresia Outlaw, Joel Cotton, Adam Ferris, Rita Girardot,Vikki Harper, Brett Johnston, Allyson Mills, Kim Moore, Dave Skelton, Dennis Smith, Rich Riles, Larry Yant

SAS Team: Elliott Blumenthal opened the meeting and announced there were twenty-seven student athletes with a 4.0 average. The overall GPA for student athletes is at 3.09 and could be higher after some revisions have been completed. Mark commends everyone on an outstanding achievement. Chris Kuznar stated that twenty-four out of twenty-eight student athletes who were involved with PASS improved their GPA. Mark applauds the continual efforts of everyone involved in helping our student athletes achieve success in the classroom.  Dr. Blumenthal gave information regarding the Walter Byers Postgraduate Scholarship. Elliot stated that Lindsay Williamson’s name will be submitted as the candidate for the Walter Byers Postgraduate Scholarship. Chris Kuznar announced there was a decent turn-out for the Spring Orientation that was held on Monday the 9th. She stated this will be a great advantage for the PASS program. Elliott reminded coaches to tell their student athletes they aren’t allowed to go below 12 credit hours as it will result in a loss of monies. Mark stated there is a systematic issue that allows a gap of time for a student to drop a class without notice. Mark asked everyone to be aware of this issue as it can result in penalties from the NCAA. Chris Kuznar announced the following four names have been submitted to represent IPFW at the NCAA Leadership Conference. They are Dewitt Scott, Tina Moen, Angela Pasquale, and Tony Mitson. Leslie Clark stated the Study table has opened again after the recent holiday. Mark discussed the reasons it is important to get student athletes to graduation. The NCAA is discussing offering monies to those programs that can show increase or progression of  95-100%. Mark stated the NCAA isn’t looking to give funds to the well financed schools but to smaller schools with great drive. We would fit that criteria and thus it would mean more money for our programs.

Monthly Budget Meeting: Tim Heffron asked coaches to meet with him starting the week of the 16th. This week is being spent moving monies to Student Athletes. Tim stated we are ripe for changing our budget process. Tim asked everyone to start thinking about a true operational budget to match what is spent versus what we say we are going to spend. This will allow everyone to make a real operational budget for their program. Mark appreciates the work Tim has done in compiling numbers to enlighten everyone. There was a discussion on the bid process and amounts . The bid amount has been raised to $5000.00 and the Credit Card to $2400.00. 
coaches and staff to view and follow-up on. There was general discussion on the P-Card issues and how to resolve the issues. Mark asked everyone to please clear it up or we will go through it at the Christmas Party. 
End of Season Banquet:  Mark asked everyone to mark April 30th for the End-Of-Season Banquet. It will be held in the Marriott Ballroom. The agenda will be the same as last year with a few enhancements.
Conference Update:  Mark stated progress is continuing. 
Dr. Richard Light Presentation:  Mark encouraged everyone to attend one of the sessions. Dr. Light will be here on Jan.27th . The first session starts at 9:00 am. Mark stated we fight to get students involved in athletics and we may learn some new ideas on how to involve students.

Royal Dons Club Update: Sarah Laib announced there will be a Royal Dons “V.I.P.” night on Feb.15th at the Coliseum before and during halftime against Texas A&M. She asked coaches to please come and associate with the donors. April 1st will be another “V.I.P” night at the Gates Center at the Men’s Volleyball Game. Sarah will be sending out invitations and e-mails to invite and remind everyone of the upcoming events. Sarah will be submitting Mike
Old Business/New Business: Mark asked coaches to review lists and check off those names they would like to send a Christmas Card. The lists will be forwarded to Sheila Marsh. Mark handed out a survey to coaches for Student Athletes to fill out and return. Billy Gernon asked if there was a benchmark for this survey and Mark stated many universities are taking part in this survey. 

Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.:  Mark Pope reminded everyone of Women’s Basketball Hoopla being held this weekend. There will be a banquet held on Saturday night with the Mary Schreiber Award being given. Please RSVP to Ron or Sheila if you plan on attending the banquet. If anyone knows of groups of people that would like to attend to please contact Brian Miller. 
Billy Gernon asks if it’s possible to purchase a departmental digital camera to be used by teams when they travel. Coaches would assume the responsibility of checking the camera in and out. Billy said it would be a great way of capturing moments on the road. Mark Pope agreed it would be a wonderful idea.
The next meeting will be held Tuesday, January 10th at 12:00 pm in the Royal Dons room.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila M. Marsh 
